
State Water Resources Control Board 
Division of Drinking Water 

January 25, 2022 

Manny Freitas, General Manager 
San Juan Oaks Golf Club 
Hollister, CA 95023 
mfreitas@sanjuanoaks.com 

Dear Manny Freitas: 

PUBLIC WATER SYSTEM INACTIVATION  
SAN JUAN OAKS GOLF CLUB - WATER SYSTEM NO. 3500903 

The State Water Resources Control Board, Division of Drinking Water (Division) has 
reviewed the status of the San Juan Oaks Golf Club (hereinafter SJO Golf Club) water 
system and determined that it no longer falls within the regulatory jurisdiction of the 
State Water Resources Control Board (State Water Board) under the California Safe 
Drinking Water Act. 

The Division made this determination because the SJO Golf Club water system does 
not serve the requisite number of customers or service connections to constitute a 
public water system (See Health & Saf. Code, § 116275, subd. (h)) based on an email 
dated January 12, 2022 notifying the Division of the closure, and the attached Water 
System Classification Worksheet dated January 18, 2022 stating the SJO Golf Club has 
been closed to the public since January 3, 2022 for renovations.  If the system resumes 
serving the requisite number of customers or connections to constitute a public water 
system, you may be required to submit a new application for a domestic water supply 
permit. Contact the Monterey District at dwpdist05@waterboards.ca.gov before 
resuming service as a public water system. Failure to obtain a new domestic water 
supply permit before resuming operations as a public water system may subject you to 
monetary penalties and civil and criminal liability under the California Safe Drinking 
Water Act.  

It is illegal to make a false statement or representation to the State Water Board, 
Division of Drinking Water to comply with the California Safe Drinking Water Act. Doing 
so could subject you and the water system to significant civil or criminal penalties. (See 
Health & Saf. Code, §§ 116725 and 116730.) If you believe that a prior statement or 
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representation about your water system’s operations was made in error, please contact 
me to determine whether your water system should continue to be regulated as a public 
water system.  

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact the Monterey District at 
dwpdist05@waterboards.ca.gov or (831) 655-6939.  

Sincerely, 

Jonathan Weininger, PE 
District Engineer, Monterey District 
Division of Drinking Water  

Attachment: Water System Classification Worksheet 

cc: San Benito County Environmental Health Department 
Darryl Wong, dwong@cosb.us 

Dawn White, dawn.white@gswater.com 
Michael Cady, mcady@thirdmillenniumpartners.com 
Dustin Bogue, dbogue@thirdmillenniumpartners.com 
MCSI Water System Management, mcsiwatermanager@gmail.com 
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